






































 

Date: 17th August 2024        Our Ref: S5/24/139         Civic Offices, Nenagh 

 
 

Michael Price 

3 Riversdale 

Lisvernane 

Aherlow 

Co. Tipperary 

 
Re: Declaration under Section 5 of the Planning and Development Act 

2000 
 

 
Dear Mr Price,  

 
I refer to your application for a Section 5 Declaration received on 20th November, 

2024, in relation to the following proposed works:  
 

Ground floor extension to the rear of the dwelling to provide a bedroom 

and disabled bathroom. Floor area 24.09 sq m at 3 Riversdale Drive, 

Lisvernane, Aherlow, Tipperary, Co. Tipperary  

 

WHEREAS a question has arisen as to whether the proposed development is or 
is not exempted development:  

 
AND WHEREAS Tipperary County Council, in considering this referral, had 

regard particularly to –  
 

(a) Sections 2, 3 and 4 of the Planning and Development Act, 2000, as 
amended 

(b) Article 6 and 9 of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001, as 
amended,  

(c) Class 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 2 of the Planning and Development 

Regulations 2001, as amended  

 

AND WHEREAS Tipperary County Council has concluded that – 

The proposal constitutes works and development and is not exempted 

development as it DOES NOT fall under the exempted development provisions  



 

as set out under Section 4 of the Planning and Development Act 2000, as 

amended.  

The proposal does not satisfy Conditions and Limitations 4(a) and 4(c) attached 

to the exemption available under Class 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 2 of the Planning 

and Development Regulations 2001, as amended.  

NOW WHEREAS Tipperary County Council, in exercise of the powers conferred 

on it by section 5(2)(a) of the Planning and Development Act 2000 as amended, 

it is hereby decided that the proposal to which the Section 5 Declaration 

Application relates is development and IS NOT exempted development. 

Advice note to applicant: The submitted site layout shows a new sewer pipe 

running from the rear of the site along a rear access lane prior to connecting to 

a tie in point on the L83276 to the north. The application form for a Section 5 

Declaration does not refer to same. Whilst the rear access lane is in the 

ownership of the Local Authority it is not a public road and same would not be 

covered by way of a road opening licence and permission would be required for 

same.  

NOTE: Any person issued with a Declaration of a Planning Authority may refer 

the Declaration for review to An Bord Pleanala, 64 Marlborough Street, Dublin 
1, within four (4) weeks of the date of issue of the Declaration and on payment 

of the prescribed fee. 
 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
 

 
___________________ 

for Director of Services 






